Five Cities Duplicate Bridge Club - Board Meeting Minutes - 01/23/2020

I. Meeting called to order by Eli Zinner at 11:00 am in the patio at the AG Community Center/Woman's Club.

Attendance:

Eli Zinner, President – Present, Mike Carroll, Vice-President – Present Art Herbon, Secretary – Absent Donna Kimber, Treasurer – Present Deb Cameron, Member – Present David Crampton, Member – Present

A quorum was declared.

Also in attendance after the executive session: Jim Solomon

- II. November 2019 meeting minutes were approved by acclamation.
- III. Treasurer's Report was approved by acclamation. Our checking account bank balance is: \$21,516.
- IV. An executive session of the board was called by Eli Zinner. An announcement of the outcome of that meeting appears below.
- V. Director's Report a discussion ensued regarding the new ACBL feature called ACBL Live. Jim Solomon has been submitting our club's game reports to ACBL Live since it first became available. It was noted that players are not receiving game results by email as promised by ACBL Live. Jim agreed to check with the people in charge to find out what we must do to have our players receive these emails.

VI. Old Business

- (A) Incorporation of new director. John J. Fields will be our club director for the first time at today's game. The plan is to have him direct once per month according to a schedule to be worked out between John and Jim Solomon.
- (B) Purchase and implementation of a dealing machine. For the time being, Deb Cameron will keep the dealing machine at her house and will duplicate the boards as needed. We paid the SLO Club \$2,300 for the machine and eight sets of boards. Happily, we have been informed that the Unit Board has given us \$1,000 toward the cost of purchasing this machine from the SLO

Club. We are very grateful to the Unit Board for their generous contribution.

(C) Unit 540 Sectional and Five Cities club game the day before. The board is very excited to offer a preview of Swiss Pairs at our Thursday game on 3/26/20, the day before the start of the Sectional. Cost will be the usual \$6 per person. David White, our Sectional Tournament Director, will offer a tutorial of Swiss Pairs that day and will direct that game for us.

VII. New Business

(A) Preparing boards for the Santa Maria Club. Jim Borland moved and Mike Carroll seconded a motion to charge the Santa Maria Club \$15 every time we make a set of boards for them. Motion passed. Since they currently hold two games a week, our fee will be \$30 a week. It was agreed that there would be no charge for the extra set of boards they need for their occasional Saturday Unit Games. Members of the Santa Maria Club are to be responsible for transportation (pick-up and delivery) of the boards to and from Deb Cameron.

A discussion ensued regarding ownership of the boards. Apparently the Santa Maria Club purchased one or two sets of boards several years ago and donated them to the SLO Club to support their board making operation. At this time there is no way to know which of the board sets they purchased, and with wear-and-tear and the passage of time, it was decided to rule that Santa Maria has no claim to any of the board sets. All eight of our board sets are to be considered property of our club.

(B) Next meeting. Our next board meeting will be on Thursday, February 27, at the AG Community Center/Woman's Club.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am. Minutes submitted by Jim Borland due to the absence of our Secretary.

Announcement: The board has appointed Deb Cameron to be the new Club Manager. The board noted its appreciation of Jim Solomon for carrying that responsibility for the past several years. Jim will continue as the club's primary director for our bridge games. The board approved having Deb continue as a member of the board while acting in the role of Club Manager.